
2011 OFFICERS
Joe Hampton, president and chairman of the 
Board, 2600 Back Creek Church Rd., Mount Ulla, 
NC 28125; cell: 704-880-2488; joe.hampton@
ncagr.gov • Jarold Callahan, vice president and 
vice chairman of the Board, 7450 N.W. 192nd St., 
Edmond, OK 73012; cell: 405-590-3061; 
callahan@expressranches.com • Phil Trowbridge, 
treasurer, 164 Waltermire  Rd., Ghent, NY 12075; 
cell: 518-369-6584; phil@trowbridgefarms.com

2011 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Terms expiring in 2011—Arlen Sawyer, 44718 
873rd Rd., Bassett, NE 68714; cell: 402-760-
0232; abcattle@huntel.net • Doug Schroeder, 
971 Rose Ave., Clarence, IA 52216; cell: 563-357-
4044; schroederangus@msn.com • Darrell 
Silveira, PO Box 37, Firebaugh, CA 93622; cell: 
559-217-1504; silveirabros@msn.com • Jim Sitz, 
9100 U.S. Hwy. 91 N., Dillon, MT 59725; cell: 
406-925-9888; sitzangus@gmail.com • Gordon 
Stucky, 421 N.E. 70 Ave., Kingman, KS 67068; 
cell: 620-532-4122; gordon@stuckyranch.com

Terms expiring in 2012—Charlie Boyd II, 6077 
Helena Rd., Mays Lick, KY 41055-8717; cell: 606-
584-5194; cboyd2@maysvilleky.net • Scott 
Foster, 11893 M 140, Niles, MI 49120; cell: 269-
208-6470; sfostersrf@gmail.com • Vaughn 
Meyer, 15571 Sorum Rd., Reva, SD 57651; cell: 
605-430-4372; sdangus@sdplains.com • Steve 
Olson, PO Box 590, Hereford, TX 79045; cell: 806-
676-3556; sg_olson@live.com • Cathy Watkins, 
4577 N. CR 850 W., Middletown, IN 47356; cell: 
765-635-4222; beaver-ridge@att.net

Terms expiring in 2013—Leo McDonnell Jr., 1640 
Hwy. 10, Columbus, MT 59019; cell: 406-780-
0176; bulltest@wtp.net • John Elbert Harrell, 
1343 Lee Rd. 157, Opelika, AL 36804; cell: 334-
524-9287; john@bigbluebookstore.com • John 

Pfeiffer Jr., 5103 W. Hwy. 51, Mulhall, OK 73063; 
cell: 405-880-0862; pfeiffer@agristar.net • James 
Rentz, 1005 W. Vine St., Coldwater, OH 45828; 
cell: 937-477-5347; james.rentz@yahoo.com • 
Kevin Yon, PO Box 737, Ridge Spring, SC 29129; 
cell: 803-622-4140; kyon@pbtcomm.net

Industry appointments—CAB Board, Robert 
Norton Jr., BioZyme Inc., PO Box 4428, 6010 
Stockyards Expressway, Saint Joseph, MO 64504; 
office: 816-238-3326; bnorton@biozymeinc.com 
• AGI Board, Doug Parrett, University of Illinois, 
Department of Animal Sciences, 184 Animal 
Sciences Lab MC 630, 1207 W. Gregory Dr., 
Urbana, IL 61801; office: 217-333-2647; 
dparrett@illinois.edu • Foundation Board, Laurie 
Widdowson, 15175 U.S. Hwy. 30, Lodgepole, NE 
69149; cell: 308-249-0205; laurie@
sandpointcattle.com

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
Bryce Schumann, CEO; Diane Strahm, executive 
administrative assistant; Bill Bowman, COO and 
AGI president; Rich Wilson, CFO; Milford Jenkins, 
Angus Foundation president; Terry Cotton, API 
president; John Stika, CAB LLC president

DEPARTMENTAL STAFF
Lou Ann Adams, director of information systems; 
Crystal Albers, assistant director of 
communications & web editor; Bill Bowman, 
director of performance programs; Eric Grant, 
director of public relations; Scott Johnson, director 
of AIMS; Don Laughlin, director of member 
services; Kenny Miller, director of finance; Sally 
Northcutt, director of genetic research; Robin 
Ruff, director of junior activities; Sara Snider, 
director of AngusSource®; Chris Stallo, assistant 
director of information systems; Shelia Stannard, 
director of activities & events; Crystal Young, 
assistant director of public relations

Movin’ Forward
by BRYCE SCHUMANN, chief executive officer, American Angus Association

The long-range strategic planning 
process reminds us all of our connections 
to each other.

Balance
One of the great things about the 

long-range planning process that the 
Association has undertaken during the 
last three months is the reminder of how 
all of us ultimately share in this extended 
Angus community.

The lesson is that the work that each 
of us does on a daily basis — whether it’s 
here in Saint Joseph, Mo., or at a ranch or 
farm in an isolated location — has an 
impact on everyone else. And in this way, 
we are interdependent on each other. 
Our success, in many ways, depends on 
the collective actions of many.

Indeed, I was reminded of this reality 
at our February Board of Directors 
meeting in which we invited a panel of 
Association members and a panel of 
commercial producers to share their 
ideas on how this organization can 
continue to be a relevant economic and 
social force in rural America.

A message to come from the nearly 

800 surveys we’ve received and from the 
three industry panels we’ve conducted is 
that there needs to be balance between 
a focus on Angus people and the Angus 
breed. On the one hand, we need to do 
everything we can to make Angus cattle 
more consistent, higher in quality and 
more productive. On the other, we need 
to be diligent in providing Angus 
breeders with the tools they need to 
make better and more informed 
decisions and to improve their marketing 
practices.

Great things can happen
When these two things converge, 

great things can happen. And this is no 
better illustrated than in the story of W.A. 
McHenry, whose biography is being 

written by Steven Burress and Ardyce 
O’Neill of Logan, Iowa.

McHenry’s life reads like a novel. Born 
in 1841 in New York, McHenry became the 
fourth generation of his Scotch-Irish family 
to serve in the military. He fought for the 
Army of the Potomac and lived through 
seven of 10 major Civil War battles, 
including Gettysburg and Antietam. His 
horse was shot out from under him twice. 

He was among the soldiers who 
tracked down John Wilkes Booth, 
Lincoln’s infamous assassin, then 
guarded the President’s body as the 
funeral train processed back to Illinois. 

He settled in Denison, Iowa, with a 
meager $300 dollars and managed to 
become a hugely successful banker and 
Iowa businessman.

And, he raised what many consider 
the most influential sire in the Angus 
breed — Earl Marshall. 

Today, Earl Marshall figures into the 
pedigree of some 15 million Angus in the 
United States out of a possible 16 million 
records at the Association. Perhaps even 
more astonishingly, of the 3.1 million 
Angus cattle registered in the last 10 
years, all but 964 head trace back to him.

As the board approaches the writing 
of the Association long-range plan this 
summer, we have become ever-more 
mindful of the impact that individual 
breeders — and their breeding programs 
— can have on the future of our industry.

Our job, as it was a century ago when 
W.A. McHenry bred Earl Marshall, is to help 
pave the way to success for our members, 
and to balance the needs of both breeders 
and breed, ensuring our contribution is 
sustainable and far-reaching.

The McHenry story was featured in the 
February “I Am Angus” program. The 
segment can be seen on the videos page 
of www.angus.org.
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in this extended Angus community.


